Rochester School Department

Mr. Kyle M. Repucci Superintendent of Schools e-mail: repucci.k@sau54.org

Ms. Christine Hebert Assistant Superintendent of Schools e-mail: hebert.c@sau54.org

Mrs. Linda Bartlett **Business Administrator** e-mail: bartlett.l@sau54.org

e-mail: reinhardt.s@sau54.org

Ms. Sarah Reinhardt Director of Special Education & Special Programs Office of the Superintendent 150 Wakefield Street Suite #8 Rochester, NH 03867-1348 (603) 332-3678 FAX: (603) 335-7367



August 5, 2022

Dear Parents/Guardians, and Students,

Welcome to the 2022-2023 school year! It is our hope that this will be an exciting year of learning and growth for everyone. With each new school year and grade come countless opportunities for students to positively engage in their education. We encourage each learner to take full advantage of his/her education, get involved, and lay a strong foundation for future learning and work opportunities. Additionally, we want to stress the importance of school-to-home and home-to-school communication. Please consider downloading our school district app to stay abreast of all things related to our schools. Download our mobile app (SAU 54 Rochester, NH) for free on the Apple or Google Play stores.

Students start school on Tuesday, August 30th. Please be on the look out for school specific schedules from your building principals.

Our district will work to teach and uphold the following expectations across all grade levels:

Rochester School District Expectations	
BE SAFE	
I will make safe and appropriate choices.	I will demonstrate behavior that is considerate of the community, the school and myself.
BE RESPONSIBLE	
I will be on time to fulfill my daily commitments.	I will be actively engaged in my learning by asking questions, collaborating and seeking solutions.
BE RESPECTFUL	
I will be truthful and accountable for my choices.	I will show respect and encourage the right to teach and the right to learn at all times.

We appreciate your involvement in your child's education, so please make time at home to review and discuss these expectations prior to the start of school.

(over)

We value growth, achievement, and citizenship in a supportive environment. These values lie at the heart of everything we do and guide our work as educators; balancing student developmental needs with academic goals. We recognize the uniqueness of each individual as he/she grows from childhood to young adulthood.

We want to personally encourage every student to become as involved as possible during their time in the Rochester School District. Research shows that well-rounded students that are involved in clubs/activities are significantly more successful academically and have a much more positive view of their educational experience. Regardless of how successful a student is, we ask him/her to put their best effort forward and try to enjoy as many activities as possible during their time in the district.

We are honored and privileged to serve as superintendents of the Rochester School Department and to be a part of a community where parents, teachers, and students care for each other and strive to build positive relationships that support academic and social growth.

If you have any questions about your child's academic year, please feel free to reach out and contact their teacher or principal to start a conversation. All staff contact information can be found on the school website or via the district app.

Once again, welcome and best wishes for a wonderful year!

Respectfully,

Kyle Repucci

Superintendent of Schools

Christine Hebert

Assistant Superintendent of Schools

Ch_ Holax